
Welcome to CRJU 210: Cyber Crime 

 

About Me: I am a former NYPD Captain who has worked with multiple local, state, and 
federal agencies for over twenty years. In my latest post, I was assigned to the NYPD's 
OƯice of Management Analysis and Planning, where my responsibilities included policy 
analysis, research, and program development.  

I received my doctorate from St. John's University and a master of public administration 
from Harvard University, where I was awarded the 2012 Harvard University Presidential 
Fellowship for Public Service.  

I have taught for over a decade and am a full-time Associate Professor for Crime and 
Justice Studies at Marist. 

Course Description: 

This introductory course will explore the emerging field of cybercrime and the historical, 
ethical, and technological considerations. Students will learn about the various forms of 
cybercrime, such as identity theft, financial fraud, intellectual property, and child 
exploitation. An examination of the importance of data and evidence collection by law 
enforcement and how computers have served as a contributory tool in facilitating this form 
of crime will be addressed. 

Course Expectations: 

For each of the 8 weeks, you will be required to review the notes and PowerPoint 
presentations before each week begins. External resources will also be provided.   By 
Thursday of each week, you will need to answer a discussion question (By Thursday) and 
make two additional replies to your classmates (by Sunday).  Lastly, you will need to post a 
current event related to our lesson by Monday of each week, which can also be referred to 
in your post and be available for collaborative learning.    

Additional assignments will include a short paper and two exams.   

Participation/attendance is weighed heavily and based largely on your engagement in our 
discussion forums. 

Text: 

Holt, T., Bossler, A., & Seigfried-Spellar, K. (2022). Cybercrime and digital forensics: An 
introduction. Routledge. 



Additional readings will be provided in class and/or uploaded to Brightspace.  In addition to 
the textbook, all notes and presentations will be provided for reading and studying. 

Looking forward to having everyone in class!!! 

 

Dr. Frank Merenda 

 


